
 
 FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
     WASHINGTON, D. C. 20554 
 
                                      October 17, 2014             
 
 

 
 
Aracelis Ortiz Corporation            1800E1-MFC 
PO Box 53979           
Harlingen, TX 78553               
 
                                                                
 In re: Low Power Television Application of: 
          Aracelis Ortiz Corporation 
          Channel 49, Matinez, CA             
          File number: BDFCDTL-20111130ENQ 
          Facility Id No.: 125510      
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
This refers to your above-captioned application for a construction permit authorization in the 
low power television service and the Commission letter dated August 6, 2013. 
 
The Commission letter dated August 6, 2013, informed you that because your proposed 
transmitter site is in close proximity to the Mexican border, coordination with the Government 
of Mexico was mandatory as prescribed by the Mexican USA Television Agreement.  As a 
result of this coordination, the Mexican Department of Communications has informed the 
Commission that it would object to the grant of your proposed facility, because it would cause 
interference to channel 49, Mexicali, B.C.  The letter also required you to electronically amend 
your application to resolve these specified problems within (30) days of the date of the 
Commission letter.  You did not respond to the Commission letter.  
 
Accordingly, your application, file number BDFCDTL-20111130ENQ IS HEREBY 
DISMISSED. 
 
 
                                                                 Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 Hossein Hashemzadeh 
                                                                 Deputy Chief 
                                                                 Video Division 
                                                                 Media Bureau 

  


